
   Cross Country/Track Booster Club  

        General Meeting Minutes 

      Dec 7, 2010 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:00PM by President Scott Gallaway. 

 

Treasurer Report- 

Linda Jones reported current account balance of $2667 as of Nov 2. Balance after 

Banquet and golf revenues and banquet and misc expenses expected to be around $1500. 

Discussion followed on how we can better control banquet costs/revenues going forward 

as this is always the Club’s biggest financial challenge. Group plans to look at this more 

closely for the Spring Track Banquet.     

 

LLI- 

Scott has asked the Club to start looking for 5K Run Sponsors and will get preliminary 

information distributed. He also asked the officers to turn in required documents to the 

admin office. Linda was also asked to pay the yearly LLI dues. 

 

Trek or Treat Watters Creek fundraiser- 

Lou reported our Booster Club WON the BC challenge with 36 paid registrations. In 

January we should have the final amount on what our portion of the contributions are.  

 

2011 Scholarship- 

Scott discussed the need for a committee to oversee this year’s scholarship awards similar 

to last year’s efforts. Need to form in 1Q11. Discussion also held on the award type being 

an athletic vs. merit scholarship and how this designation may affect recipients. 

Scholarship committee will need to review with LLI. 

 

Reading with Leopards- 

Program has been started with runners participating in three weeks of Elementary School 

Reading program.  

 

New Business- 

Scott discussed the fact that the majority of current BC officers are parents of seniors and 

we need to be thinking of a succession plan. Officer elections are not held until May but 

we should start soliciting candidates now for continuity sake.  

 

Discussion also held regarding Spring Track BC Membership. All agreed we need to do a 

better job of promoting our Club to Track only members. Lively discussion followed on 

dues, banquet, benefits, and needs for the Spring Track BC. Scott will make first pass on 

rewriting our Fall XC membership form for the Spring and also a full year membership 

form for 2011/12. Approved forms need to be ready for Greg’s Spring Track parent 

meeting date tbd. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 

 



Respectfully, 

 

Lou Hervey   

 

 

 

 

 

 


